Springdale Middle School

( - May sth, 2020

COVID-19 Closure
Memo #7

* May Celebrations
* We are here to help!

* Grade Level Specific Resources

Stay Home...Stay Safe
Save Lives

SMS CONTACT

Brett Joachim, Principal
wk. cell. 509.919.0538
bjoachim@marywalker.org

Jocelynne Medenwaldt, Counselor

wk. cell. 509-598-1428
jmedenwaldt@marywalker.org

Mary Sulgrove, Special Education
Google Voice: 786.383.0268

mlisulgrove@marywalker.org

Jo Moss, Math Teacher
Google Voice: 509.557.0423
jmoss@marywalker.org

Mark Edwards, History Teacher
Google Voice: 509.577.0216

medwards@marywalker.org

Heidi Smith, English Teacher
Google Voice: 509.557.0262

hsmith@marywalker.org

Jeff Boyd, Science Teacher
Google Voice: 509.557.0443

jbovd@marywalker.org

www.marywalker.org/sms

Generally, the start of May is one of my favorite months. We have May
Day, Star Wars Day (an official Star Wars holiday, May the 4th Be With You!),
Cinco de Mayo, Mothers Day, Teacher Appreciation Week, my mother’s
birthday, and Memorial Day. It is a fun month with lots to celebrate.

Remember, Mother’s Day is this Sunday. I hope that everyone is looking
forward to celebrating their mom. Be sure to take some time to plan how you
are going to express your love and appreciation of your mother. Be creative
and move beyond cleaning the house or buying a bouquet of flowers. Here
are some of my favorite ideas:

* Take your mom for a hike or
boat ride with a picnic lunch.

* Buy some plants and make a
new garden bed.

* Buy a hummingbird feeder
and plant a clematis or
honeysuckle with a trellis
nearby:

 Make a handmade card and g
write a caring note to your R
mom.

This spring has certainly been one of the most beautiful springs in recent
years. It is exciting to hear from students and parents about the various
gardening and landscaping projects being completed at home during this stay
at home order. My mother-in-law, who lives just west of Loon Lake, has a
clear view of Mount Spokane. She always waited to plant her full garden until
the snowpack had melted away. According to her, it is just about time to
plant. I hope that everyone is outside playing in the dirt and enjoying the
weather!

The middle school team is working hard to maintain weekly contact with
all students. We have enjoyed having students and parents reach out to each
of us. Please utilize our contact information listed on the left to connect with
us. We are eager to hear back from you.

I have received many calls from parents and students asking about the next
school year. There are undoubtedly many unknown items about next year, but
one constant is that we, the Mary Walker School District and Springdale
Middle School is going to be here to support, encourage and engage our
students! We care, and we will be here for you!

Finally; if your family is experiencing difficulty during this time, please don’t
hesitate to reach out to me. I am connected with a team of counselors within
the school and community. I am here to help in any way:

Sincerely,

\l\r _Qloﬂ c\:\'\m

Mr. Joathim, Principal
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Counseling Office
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Springdale Middle School Tidbits
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